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Dear Minister

I am writing to you as the relevant ACT Minister to express, as President of the peak ACT equestrian body, the outrage felt in our community at the treatment of the agistees at the North Curtin Horse Paddocks. The ACT government has not covered itself in glory in this matter and as a representative who has worked hard for my community over the last decade I have to wonder just how seriously any of our interactions have been taken.

The ACT Equestrian Association is party to an Memorandum of Understanding with the ACT Government, developed in conjunction with the Chief Minister's Directorate and signed in 2014 on behalf of the Government by Minister Rattenbury.

Among other things that MOU says:

This MoU takes a strategic whole-of-government approach to equestrian issues. This approach seeks to ensure that engagement with the sector on strategic issues happens at the front end of planning and policy processes and in doing so maintain the crucial connectivity of equestrian infrastructure.
o0o
The Government will consult with ACTEA at an early stage on proposed decisions and actions that will impact upon the equestrian sector. 
o0o
More specifically, ACTEA will be engaged in government consultation processes targeting users of the Territory's recreational areas including in relation to specific planning and development proposals that would affect existing government horse holding paddocks. It is also agreed in-principle that the Government paddock contract manager should consult with paddock users prior to any decisions or changes which may affect their use of the Government horse holding paddocks.
Just in case the point isn't clear from the above text:

The ACT Government did not consult with the ACT Equestrian Association or any of the effected equestrian community prior to making a planning decision that will materially impact on the lives of the agistees at North Curtin Horse Paddocks. In fact, at this date, neither party has had ANY formal communication from ANY part of the ACT government. If the National Capital Authority had not seen fit to advise us we would have found out in the Canberra Times.

In May 2019, when rumours circulated about a threat to the Curtin paddocks, ACTEA approached the Environment, Planning and Sustainable Development Directorate and was told there would have to be an open and consultative process before such a thing could occur and that as the government is committed to no net loss of horse paddocks there would have to be an alternative ready to go if a current one was developed.

At a telephone meeting on Thursday 26 March, organised originally to discuss other horse paddock matters that had nothing to do with North Curtin, I discovered that there are plans afoot to develop at new horse paddock at Pialligo. Not only was this the first I had heard of this but it's location is entirely inconsistent with the undertaking in the MOU to  maintain the crucial connectivity of equestrian infrastructure mentioned above.
North Curtin is part of an interconnected equestrian network linking it with Equestrian Park, the riding trails the government touts in the National Arboretum and the Bicentennial National Trail via equestrian trails to the south. Pialligo is connected to none of these facilities. Anyone who agisted their horses at Pialligo would be potentially isolated from the equestrian network. Despite the public perception, public paddock users are not owners of horse floats and four wheel drives.

At the very least ACTEA would like an official written explanation from you, as Minister for Planning and Environment, of the government's decision to ignore an agreement with a key stakeholder group in this land swap and what measures will now be taken to mitigate the impact of this decision on people who have been treated with so little consideration.

Yours Sincerely

Christine Lawrence

President

ACT Equestrian Association
cflawrence@homemail.com.au
62885799
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